George Carter's "Prepared Statement" to EFIB, 9/19/2006

The 45 Minutes document showed us that certain individuals are writing about public faculty information in an uncomplimentary, derisive, and hurtful manner. The question rises, therefore, about what those individuals would write should they obtain private faculty information. Consequently, I have seriously reviewed my responsibility for protecting private faculty information (such as your annual evaluations, student and parental complaints, and other sensitive material). Much of this sensitive material is known only to me as chair. When I resigned as chair before, I disposed of it, and I will dispose of what I have when I resign as chair this time.

The election of an Option 2 Department Personnel Committee (a committee of two faculty members plus the chair) means that I must now release private faculty information to additional individuals. I am concerned about wider dissemination so I consulted the University Counsel. His opinion is that the Faculty Handbook policies require me to release such information to Option 1 and Option 2 committee members, and I will do so.

In addition, the Faculty Handbook policies require an independent assessment by the chair on Annual Performance Reviews, regardless of option. I will be most comfortable if my independent assessment is prepared independently of the Committee. I, therefore, resign from the Option 2 Committee. This leaves the Department Personnel Committee without the required chair member.

The University Counsel's opinion is that, with my resignation, the department faculty must now explicitly address the Department Personnel Committee choice. Since Option 2 (two faculty members plus the chair) is not a choice, the faculty must choose between Option 1 (three faculty members) and Option 3 (chair only).